
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        Date: November 23, 2020 
 
 
 
To: Julie Castañeda     From: C.H. Huckelberry 

Clerk of the Board of Supervisors    County Administrator 
 
 
Re: Agenda Item Request – Pima County Fair Commission Reappointment 
 
 
Please see the attached November 12, 2020 communication from the President of the Pima 
County Fair Commission.  The letter is regarding a commissioner whose term expires on 
December 31, 2020.  The recommendation of the Commission, made on October 22, 2020, 
is to nominate Mr. Garrett Ham for another term.  
 
Please place this item on the next available Board of Supervisors Agenda for consideration 
and appointment. 
 
 
CHH/anc 
 
Attachment 
 
c: Judy Patrick, President Pima County Fair Commission 
 Jon Baker, Executive Director SWFC, Inc. 
  
  
 

MEMORANDUM 



PIMA COUNTY FAIR COMMISSION 
11300 E. Houghton Road 

Tucson, AZ 

November 12, 2020 

Mr. Charles H. Huckelberry 
County Administrator 
110 Congress Street, 10th Floor 
Tucson, AZ 85701 

Dear Mr. Huckelberry: 

The Pima County Fair Commission has one commissioner whose term expires on 
December 31, 2020. This position is held by Garrett Ham and he would like to be 
reappointed. 

Pursuant to the Board of Supervisors policy, the Southwestern Fair Commission, Inc. 
makes the recommendations for candidates to the Pima County Fair Commission and 
the Pima County Fair Commission makes nominations to the Board of Supervisors. 

The Southwestern Fair Commission, Inc. evaluated the skills and background of its 
current members. This information was compared to the present oversight skills and 
experience needed to fulfill our responsibilities. This review resulted in the 
recommended reappointment of the commissioner. 

The Pima County Fair Commission met on October 22, 2020, considered this 
recommendation, and therefore nominates Garrett Ham for another term. 

Sincerely, 

C: Dr. Mavin Selke, President 
Southwestern Fair Commission, Inc. 

Jim Murphy, Secretary 
Pima County Fair Commission. 

Jon Baker, Executive Director 
SWFC, Inc. 




